
Dear Sir or Madam: 
 
We advocate increasing or eliminating caps on bond trades reported to TRACE. 

This would increase transparency and reduce costs to investors, important goals that 
we believe FINRA should support. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Anne P. Ogan CFA 
President 
The Proper Analysis Corporation 
3201 Enterprise Parkway, Suite 320 
Beachwood, Ohio 44122 
(216) 595-3842 ext. 115 
(216) 831-2651  Facsimile 
aogan@properanalysis.com 
www.properanalysis.com 
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